
THANK YOU FOR SHARING THIS YEAR WITH US. 

It’s hard to believe it, but we are in the process of wrapping up our last 
few work days with Ken McNabb Horsemanship.  By the grace of God, 
and with your support, BJ completed his Master Trainer certification 
and we had one incredible year of ministry.  Thank you! 
 
You are our dear friends and a VITAL part of this ministry, so keeping 
you informed is one of our top priorities!  So, we wanted to fill you in on “the plan.”  Basically, it’s time to head back 
East! When we did the horse training clinic in Yadkinville, NC in October, we went ahead and dropped off our two 
personal horses.  So, for this move back home, we are loading up our furniture and belongings in the back of the horse 
trailer to avoid having to rent a U-Haul.  BJ will drive the truck and trailer, and I’ll follow with the dogs in my Rav4.  As 
long as the weather cooperates, we will leave Greybull, WY on Monday, December 15 and drive for four days.   
 
We’ll spend Christmas and New Year’s with our family, and then we are heading to Grassy Creek, NC.  Our dear friends 
have made their beautiful basement apartment available to us while we look for a place of our own.  At this point, 
we’re still not sure where we’ll officially land, but most likely somewhere in the NC, VA, or WV area.  Please pray for 
wisdom.  We just want to be in the center of God’s will! 
 
Please pray for a four-day window of good weather, for safety on the roads, for provision of travel expenses and the 
launch of a new year of ministry,  and for wisdom as we establish a home base.  Thank you so much for being part of 
the Circle G team.  We love serving Jesus with you!  Hope you and your family have a merry Christmas and very happy 
New Year.  Never forget how very, very much we love and appreciate you! 

 For the next few months, even while we’re in NC, please keep sending your support to the Greybull, 
WY address on the envelopes we enclose.  Until we come to a decision on a permanent  place, we’re 
going to continue routing our mail through the Greybull address.   If you have any questions about it, 

please give us a call at (304) 667-2033.  We really appreciate your patience with all of the changes! 

 

Please check out the new website!   
You can read more about Circle G,  

get additional updates, and even give 
online.  We’re also on facebook at 

www.facebook.com/circlegministry. 


